
March 15, 2017 Sanitary Authority Meeting Minutes 

The South Strabane Township Sanitary Authority Meeting was held on 3/15/17 at 5:00 P.M. in the Mae 
C. Reynolds Meeting Room, 550 Washington Road, Washington, PA 15301. 

Present for the meeting were: Joseph Trifaro, Chairman, Members Ellen Wallo, Ron Carrola, Ed Mazur 
and Cynthia Rossi. Engineer Eric Tissue and Solicitor Josh Carroll.  Consultant Ray Dami participated by 
phone. 

VISITORS: 

Laynee Zipko, Mike Dufalla, Penny Steggles and Tom Regets were in attendance. 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Trifaro called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

MINUTES: 

Mr. Carrola moved to approve the minutes of the meeting of February 15, 2017 subject to audit.  Ms. 
Wallo seconded the motion. The motion passed on a unanimous voice vote. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Ms. Wallo moved to approve the bills subject to audit for payment for March 2017 in the amount of 
$5,307.62. Mr. Carrola seconded the motion. The motion passed on a unanimous voice vote. 

VICE-CHAIR APPOINTMENT 

Mr. Trifaro stated that an appointment for Vice-Chairman needed to be made.  Mr. Trifaro then made a 
motion to appoint Mr. Carrola as Vice-Chairman for 2017.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Wallo.  The 
motion passed on a unanimous voice vote. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Chair Trifaro stated there were no comments from the public. 

BUSINESS MANAGER’S REPORT 

None 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT 

Solicitor Josh Carroll stated that the residents of Floral Hill Drive affected by the Floral Hill Sewer 
Project will be sent a Repayment Agreement for signature and execution at the time of completion of the 



project.  In answer to a question, Mr. Carroll responded that if a homeowner doesn’t sign the Agreement, 
a lien will be filed against their property. 

There was some discussion about speaking again to Mr. Moore, the owner of property that is needed for 
an easement.  Mr. Dami had spoken to him earlier but the price he wanted for the easement was very high. 
Mr. Dami stated he will get in touch with Mr. Moore again. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT 

The sewer line installation contract was bid on Thursday, March 9.  A total of 14 bids were received.  
Attached is a memo summarizing the bids.  Also attached is a bid tab.  A separate procurement contract 
for purchase of the grinder pumps has been completed and will be advertised next week with the intent to 
award at the April meeting.  We are still awaiting approval of the NPDES permit. 

An initial letter has also been drafted to be sent to the property owners who will be using grinder pumps 
to provide general information to them about the connection to the system.  A separate letter will be sent 
to the property owners who will be connecting by gravity. 

Ms. Rossi pointed out that the Authority had told Justin Krasa and Morgan Stewart of 310 Floral Hill 
Drive the wrong amount of time to tap in after the sewer line is installed.  She suggested that a letter be 
sent to advise them that the time is actually 60 days. 

Mr. Mazur then made a motion to send a letter to Justin Krasa and Morgan Stewart of 310 Floral Hill 
Drive advising them that the time span to tap into the sewer line after it is completed is 60 days.  Ms. 
Wallo seconded the motion.  The motion passed on a unanimous voice vote. 

CONSULTANT’S REPORT: 

Mr. Dami stated that nothing has changed with Zediker Station Road and the Meadows Landing. 

Mr. Dami proposed acceptance of the low bid for the Floral Hill Sewer Project based on KLH’s review 
and recommendation.  The grinder pumps will be bid separately. 

No new taps for the Month of March 2017. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to come before the Board, Mr. Mazur moved to adjourn the meeting at 
5:36 p.m. Ms. Wallo, seconded the motion.  The motion passed on unanimous voice vote. 

      Submitted by, 

      Stephanie Humensky 
      Acting Recording Secretary 








